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As required by Section 303(i)(1)(A) of the Clean Water Act, as amended by the Beaches Environmental
Assessment and Coastal Health Act (BEACH Act) of 2000, states must develop water quality standards
based on EPA’s water quality criteria for bacteria by April 2004.  As states develop these standards,
POTWs and other point sources will begin receiving permit limits for E. coli and enterococci.  These
regulated entities will need procedures for assessing compliance with their permit limits.  The proposed
methods for evaluating E. coli and enterococci, however, are only approved for ambient water quality
monitoring purposes.  EPA has determined and noted in the text of the methods that these procedures are
not acceptable for evaluating other matrices, such as POTW or other point source effluent.  For this
reason, the proposed methods fall short of meeting the needs of the regulated community and fail to
recognize real-world implementation of water-quality based permit limits.  

Though permits containing water-quality based limits may require ambient water monitoring, permitting
authorities historically have relied on effluent monitoring as a more reliable means of determining
compliance.  Assessing compliance using ambient water monitoring, evaluating the upstream and
downstream conditions, is extremely difficult on water bodies with multiple discharges.  In these cases,
permitting authorities typically will default to more reliable effluent monitoring provisions. 
Implementation of the bacteria criteria in this manner will force POTWs to use unapproved methods for
sampling effluent for these indicators or force continued reliance on fecal coliform.  For example, while
one AMSA member agency is already using the proposed Quanti-Tray Colilert method in a regulatory
context and supports the addition of the method to EPA’s list of approved methods, fecal coliform tests
of their effluent are still required to assess compliance.

Currently, most POTWs operate with effluent limits for fecal coliform bacteria.  There is no evidence to
demonstrate that POTWs meeting these fecal coliform requirements are causing any in-stream
compliance, health or environmental problems.  To ensure POTW discharges maintain this level of
protection, regulators will seek to establish E. coli and enterococci limits that are equivalent to existing
requirements.  However, without approved test procedures for enumerating E. coli and enterococci in
effluent, POTWs and regulators will have no reliable means to assess effluent quality with respect to the
new water quality criteria.

Again, we appreciate the opportunity to comment on these proposed analytical test procedures.  We hope
that EPA will recognize the limitations of the current test procedures and pursue development or
approval of test methods for enumerating E. coli and enterococci in effluent matrices.  Please do not
hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding our comments at 202/833-9106 or via email at
chornback@amsa-cleanwater.org.

Sincerely,

Christopher Hornback
Manager, Government Affairs


